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In this issue, link to information about

Deadlines: June 1: EEO Public File Reports for Many Virginia Broadcast Stations

NOT June 1: Virginia Noncommercial Radio Biennial Ownership Reports

_____________________________________

EEO Public File Reports Due June 1, 2017,
for Virginia Radio and Television Stations

Virginia broadcast stations—both radio and television—with five or more full-time
employees must place their annual EEO Public File Report in their public inspection file and post
it to their website (if they have one) by June 1, 2017.

As stations prepare their 2017 EEO Public File Report, they will want to keep in mind the
Commission’s EEO recordkeeping requirements. Each year the Commission conducts random
audits of radio and television stations for EEO compliance. Stations that pay close attention to the
EEO recordkeeping requirements will be in a better position to respond to an EEO audit. The FCC
sent out its first round of 2017 EEO audit letters in February, and the FCC typically sends out a
second round of EEO audit letters later in the year.

For specific details regarding the contents of the EEO Public File Report and EEO
recordkeeping requirements, stations may wish to contact their communications counsel or use the
VAB hotline.

____________________________________

Brooks, Pierce, McLendon, Humphrey & Leonard, LLP
Counsel to VAB • (919) 839-0300

250 West Main Street, Suite 100
Charlottesville, VA 22902 • (434) 977-3716
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NOT Due June 1, 2017: Virginia Noncommercial Radio
Station Biennial Ownership Reports; Biennial Ownership

Reports for All Virginia Stations Are Due December 1, 2017

Historically, FCC Biennial Ownership Reports for Virginia noncommercial radio stations
were due to be filed with the FCC by June 1 of odd-numbered years (unless a station is owned as
part of a group of stations located in different states and the group owner specified a different, but
common, date for all stations). Thus, the last time Virginia noncommercial radio stations were
scheduled to file Biennial Ownership Reports was two years ago by the June 1, 2015, deadline,
and June 1, 2017, would be the next due date for Virginia noncommercial radio stations to again
file Biennial Ownership reports.

This memorandum is to remind Virginia noncommercial radio stations that they are no
longer subject to the June 1 filing deadline for Biennial Ownership Reports in odd-numbered years.
Instead, Virginia noncommercial radio stations are required to file Biennial Ownership Reports by
December 1 of odd-numbered years, including 2017.

Similarly, Virginia noncommercial television stations—who were required to file Biennial
Ownership Reports by June 1, 2016—will also be required to file Biennial Ownership Reports by
December 1 of odd-numbered years, including 2017.

In short, all Virginia broadcast stations (noncommercial and commercial)—and broadcast
stations (noncommercial and commercial) in all other states—will be required to file Biennial
Ownership Reports by December 1, 2017. Stations with questions about their FCC ownership
reporting requirements may wish to contact their communications counsel or the VAB hotline for
assistance.

____________________________________
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If you have any questions concerning the information discussed in this memorandum,
please contact your communications counsel or any of the undersigned.

Stephen Hartzell, Editor

BROOKS, PIERCE, McLENDON,
HUMPHREY & LEONARD, L.L.P.

Wade H. Hargrove
Mark J. Prak
Marcus W. Trathen
David Kushner
Coe W. Ramsey
Charles F. Marshall
Stephen Hartzell
J. Benjamin Davis
Julia C. Ambrose
Elizabeth E. Spainhour
Eric M. David
Timothy G. Nelson

__________________________________

This Legal Review should in no way be construed as legal advice or a legal opinion on any specific set of
facts or circumstances. Therefore, you should consult with legal counsel concerning any specific set of facts or
circumstances.
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